From: John Vallance

Sent: Tuesday, 12 April 2022 11:04 AM

To: Public Works

Subject: RE: Granting of contract number OoS17/18-021 by the Office of Sport – Post-

hearing responses – 17 March 2022

With reference to the "question on notice" from the parliamentary inquiry in to the above matter.

I have checked my emails that may have contained some indication of attendees however all emails from that time had been deleted.

In an attempt to ascertain the participants in the meeting I referred to in my appearance at the inquiry I contacted Mark Fulcher, the venue manager of the Sydney International Equestrian Centre, as to whether the SIEC office had a copy of minutes of the meeting conducted at the centre. Mark's responded that he was not aware of any minutes of that meeting at the SIEC Office as they did not have an official role in the meeting.

I also contacted Barry Smith from Barry Smith Motor Works if had any minutes of the initial meeting at SIEC. He also replied that he did not have any minutes of the meeting.

As a result of these enquires I am not able to add any additional information to the question on notice than what I supplied at the inquiry.

Yours, Ian John Vallance